September 13th, 1923. Mr. J. V. Conroy, Secretary, Toronto District G.W.V.A., 907 Kent Building, TORONTO. Dear Mr. Conroy: In view of the course adopted by Dr. W. D. Sharpe, President of your Provincial Organization, at the meeting of your Convention held on the 3rd instant at St. Catharines, at which I was present by invitation, in relation to myself and the Last Post Fund, I have deemed it wise to forward, for your information and that of your Executive, copy of a letter I wrote Dr. Sharpe the day after the meeting, to which I have so far received no reply. I am also enclosing copy of the letter written by Dr. Sharpe's Secretary inviting me to the meeting, which was of so friendly a nature as to justify the hope that my presence at the Convention and any statement I might make on the work of the Fund would be courteously and kindly received. But, as you know, the President took the opportunity of attacking the Fund and myself in particular, as its representative. In so doing he treated me, I consider, very discourteously and also acted most unwisely in the interests alike of the G.W.V.A. and the Last Post Fund.